From: To:

Community Support and Services Committee

**Subject:** Gail Petherick re time for the state of emergency to last

**Date:** Thursday, 3 March 2022 8:44:57 PM

Dear Qld Premier and Parliament and Federal Parliament,

The Qld situation is a dire emergency but it may only last 1-2 weeks in this acute state, then the mighty clean up and massive re-construction

People need to be able to plan day by day and to estimate what they can do after the main crisis in over with ina week

Its not good if there is a continual state of emergency called

the maximum should be up to a month

Otherwise no one can plan as Govt will keep adding their restrictions and interfering with the reconstruction

People need time and freedom to plan again

Please ask the people concerned and don't just make decision without consulting the majority in Qld

People have been under tight state power for 2 yrs and need to have some freedoms- not continual bureaucracy

sincerely,

Gail Petherick